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Market Drayton Town Council
Minutes of a virtual meeting of the Services and Facilities Committee held on 
25 March 2021 at 7.46pm. 
PRESENT: Councillors: R. Aldcroft (Chairman), Mrs. J Beckett, T Beckett, A. Cartwright, M. Erwin, S. Glover (Vice Chair) J. Gough, I. Nellins, R. Smith, M. Smith, and M. Whittle.
Also in attendance: 9 members of the public.
Clerk:  Town Clerk and Assistant Clerk.

      The Chair announced the meeting was being recorded and live streamed.
1.SF
APOLOGIES
Apologies were received and accepted from Councillor Minnery due to illness.
2.SF
DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS

There were no disclosable pecuniary interests declared.
3.SF
PUBLIC SESSION

No members of the public had requested to speak.

The Chairman thought there would be members of the public wanting to speak at this meeting after reading posts on Social media; this is a facility the Council offer and hoped this will be used in future meetings.

4.SF 
MINUTES

Councillor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor R. Smith seconded, and it was RESOLVED with 1 abstention:

To agree and confirm the minutes of the Services and Facilities Committee meeting held on 11 February 2021.
5.SF
CEMETERY FEES

Information was circulated prior to the meeting.



The Clerk said it is always discussed annually the possible cemetery increase rates; members have received a copy of the current cemetery charges and the suggested  one per cent inflation rate increase and welcomed members thoughts.


Councillor Whittle said in light of the current climate he feels the Council should leave the fees with no increase for the following financial year. 


Councillor T. Beckett agreed with Councillor Whittle’s remark, but thought Council should be mindful that the fees were not increased for several years a while back so we were playing catch up to ensure they were in line with other cemetery’s fees within the area; this occurred a large percentage increase and he does not want to be in the same situation again so would need reviewing for the following financial year. 

Councillor Erwin agreed with both Councillors comments and suggested looking at the fees the following year, so they are financially back to where they need to be.

The Clerk said our Cemetery fees compare favorably with other cemeteries.  Council have decided not to increase the precept this year due to the Covid19 situation, this is another income that is not being increased; it is a difficult situation and said members need to be mindful of this next year.   

Councillor Whittle said Council will start seeing money being recouped from the electricity bill from having new LED bulbs in their streetlights.

Councillor R. Smith wished to endorse the comments that have been made; with the current situation, families are going through enough and strongly supported a no increase in fees for the following financial year. 

No further comments were made. 

Councilor Whittle proposed, Councillor Gough seconded, and it was RESOLVED:

To agree to no increase of the Town Council’s cemetery fees for the financial year 2021/22.
6.SF
NHS DAY
The Chairman asked members to consider holding a town event to celebrate NHS day on Monday 5 July 2021; he asked if this was a bank holiday?
The Clerk said no; not that she is aware of, but members could hold the event at a weekend if they prefer.

The Chairman suggested due to Covid19 restriction still operating members should agree in principle if they wish to organize and plan the event as this is all we could do until government further guidelines are published.  He said we also need to be mindful of the dates so that they do not clash with any other organisations and to give the staff chance to bring all the entertainment together to ensure the day is enjoyed by all.  Suggested dates and possible entertainment should be brought back to the next meeting for discussion.

The Chairman asked for members comments about in principle holding a fun day for the NHS on or around the 5 July. 

Councillor M. Smith said he organizes the Party in The Park Event with Councillor T. Beckett and suggested this event could be brought forward to incorporate the NHS day.  He is aware there has been a lot of events cancelled because of the Covid19 restrictions but suggested he could organize bands etc. if members want them at the event. 
The Chairman suggested agreeing in principle to hold the NHS day in July and setting up a Working Group to discuss in detail what to have at the event. 
Councillor Nellins said the event should be agreed in principle however, there seems to be protocol to follow for this event.  He suggested contacting the NHS to ask for some guidance and what they think the day should entail. 
The Clerk said what she has read up to yet; the event is about raising money for NHS charities, not necessarily NHS workers coming and working at the event, it would be the Council putting on the event for a small fee to help raise appreciation, some money for the NHS charities and giving the town a boost after a difficult period. 
Councillor Whittle said The Party in The Park event and the NHS day event are two completely different events and should be looked at and treated separately.
The Chairman suggested writing a letter to the local NHS to ask what they would condone and ask what they would like to see happen on the day.
Councillor Nellins said he has just looked on the website for this event, it is run by the same Pageant Master who organized the 100th Anniversary of the First World War etc.  There are suggested ideas of how to run the event and the Clerk is correct its about raising money not getting the NHS staff involved but thought they should be spoken to.
Councillor M. Smith said there is an election in May; we need to be mindful about this when setting up a Working Group.

The Chairman said the Working Group can discuss and hand over as and when changes in Councillors are made.

Councilor Aldcroft proposed, Councillor R. Smith seconded, and it was RESOLVED:


To agree to go ahead in principle and to look into holding a town event to celebrate NHS day on Monday 5 July 2021.


To set up a Working Group to discuss, liaise with NHS workers and arrange the event.  


Members are:
Councillor R. Aldcroft, T. Beckett, J. Gough, I. Nellins, M. Smith, R. Smith, and the Clerk.

The Working Group to report back to members at the next Services and

Facilities Committee meeting.
The Clerk said she will email some possible dates for the Working Group to discuss the event further next week.
7.SF 
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
i) School Street Scheme

The Chairman is conscious of the danger’s children have when dropped off and picked up at school times especially at Alexandra Road junior school where he is aware a child has been knocked over by a vehicle a few weeks ago, luckily, they are ok but is very conscious of what the Council can help to stop this happening.

He has had conversations about the School Street Scheme experiment where you introduce temporary road traffic order, so traffic is restricted in the area at certain times to ensure children are kept safe. This experiment has been trialled in Shrewsbury.  It would need Shropshire Council, Local Council along with the local school working together to be involved and parents need to be supportive to find alternative ways to get to school, extra carparking is required, Shrewsbury school used the staff carpark and local surrounding carparks, and the restrictions need to be manned in order for it to be successful.
Councillor R. Smith said Londslow Road school also needs looking into; he feels it is atrocious and amazed no one has not been knocked over and hurt, three years ago the Council went over this with the police and they agreed to have more presence in the area which did eventually sort the issue out but now the police are not continuing with this the situation has unfortunately reverted to being bad again.
Councillor Gough said this need to be actioned and put into place to ensure children’s safety and suggested possible road restriction ideas.
The Chairman thanked Councillor Gough’s suggestions, he said this is only a report and suggested this is put as an item on an agenda in May/June after the elections for members to discuss further. 

ii) Footpaths and pavements in the town

The Chairman said he is aware there are problem areas around the town in particular Newcastle Road and Shrewsbury Road that are losing tarmac.  Repairs carried out on Queen Street where the sets have been removed and filled in with tarmac and the problem with the footpath running alongside the Factory Shop with the tree routes pushing up the tarmac.  He has made Shropshire Council aware of the problem areas who have confirmed they are on a list of jobs to be done but he is unaware of their priorities.  He encouraged all members to report all dangerous footpaths and roads; the more this is done the more likely they are actioned.
Councillor R. Smith said he has reported numerous footpaths and roads to Shropshire Council; all he gets in response is that unfortunately there is no money in budget at the moment to put them right.  The roads and footpaths in the town are in a dreadful state and need immediate attention.

The Chairman suggested the Clerk and himself draw up a formal letter to Shropshire Council asking for the state of the footpaths and roads to be seriously looked at as a matter of urgency and a program of works to be put together of the repairs to be made.
iii) Bike Racks

The Chairman reported that he has liaised with Shropshire Council who have allowed Council to have the bike racks on Queen Street car park on the back wall by the jewelry shop and at the back of the library on the left up against the wall which will not obstruct the entrance of the flats nor the market when on.  They will be of a similar construction that are currently used. 
The Chairman said this is the last Services and Facilities Committee meeting of the Civic year; he thanked members for their hard work and hoped it continued into the next Civic year.
The meeting concluded at 8.28pm.
       Chairman
 ………………………………                   Date  …………………


